Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for March 19, 2018
[bookmark: _GoBack]Items of interest (not all-inclusive) since our February 19, 2018 Board Meeting:

The end of February and the start of March was a rough one due to the massive rain and trying to deal with the gas leak. Similar to last month, our attendance has continued to hold pretty solid considering the illness hitting regionally, across the state, and across the nation.  

Tue. Feb. 20th:	- Spent great deal of time working on gas leak issue
	- Attended Varsity Boys District Basketball game vs Madisonville at Caldwell County
Thur. Feb. 22nd:	- Attended Varsity Girls District Championship Basketball game @/vs Caldwell County
Fri. Feb 23rd:	- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Team meeting
Tue. Feb. 27th:	- Attended regularly scheduled Rotary Meeting
Wed. Feb. 28th:	- Spent day in Frankfort and attended multiple pension and budget related discussions and visited our own Cole Cunningham who was a legislative Page for the day for Senator CB Embry
Thur. Mar. 1st:	- Attended the Senate Education Committee Meeting in Frankfort
	- In Louisville for KSBA Conference with our Board Team
Fri. Mar. 2nd – Sun. 4th:	- Attended annual KSBA Conference with our Board Team 
Wed. Mar. 7th:	- Conducted Elementary Focus Group Luncheon: Main topics of discussion was potential for a tobacco free campus and safety and security
Thur. Mar. 8th:	- Conducted MS/HS Focus Group Luncheon: Main topic of discussion was safety and security and ideas for improvement
Thur. Mar.15th & 16th:	- Attended annual School Law and Finance Institute 

On the radar for the coming month:
- Continue to be active and accessible around our schools and attend multiple after school and community activities
- Continue Strategic Planning Team Meetings
- Conduct regularly scheduled Principal and Administrator Meetings as scheduled
- Attend Rotary and Chamber Meetings and WKEC Co-op Meetings as scheduled
- Attend annual School Law and Finance Institute in Lexington in Mid-March

